Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

May 21, 2021
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, May 21, 2021, via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:


     

Erik Hume, Chair
     Brian Enterline             


Also attending were Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  James Helsel (SARAA Board), Bill Leonard (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board),  Nelva Wright (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 23, 2021 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Introduction:  Mr. Stevens introduced Arletta Metzger, the new Property Manager for SARAA.
Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
April 2021 CXY Operations were up 21.3% vs April 2020 and up 48% vs April 2019.  YTD CXY Operations were up 58% vs. 2020 and 37% vs 2019.  April 2021 MDT Operations were up 62% vs April 2020 and down 8% vs April 2019.  YTD MDT Operations were up 6% vs 2020 and down 6% vs 2019.  Commercial airlines generate 53% of YTD operations.  April 2021 Air Cargo Tonnage increased 25% vs April 2020 and up 5% vs April 2019.  YTD Air Cargo Tonnage is up 16% vs 2020 and up 2% vs 2019.  April 2021 Enplanements were up 1,345% vs April 2020 and down 44% vs April 2019.  YTD Enplanements were down 29% vs 2020 and 52% vs 2019.  While 1st quarter 2021 enplanements were 8% below budget, 2nd quarter traffic is pacing much higher than planned.  May enplaned traffic is pacing at 25% over plan.  The week of 5/10/2021 traffic was the highest since the week of 3/2/2020, at 66% of peak.  The weekly Departing Seats are returning.  Last week the departing seats were 67% of peak in 2020.  Recent weekly load factors were around 80%, which is the highest point since the pandemic began.  Looking ahead, the June and July weekly capacity is expected to increase 17% vs. May.  If loads hold, traffic will be up 12% to 15%.   
Marketing Update:  The summer marketing campaign will be from mid-June to mid-August with a budget of approximately $50,000.   
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:  
Rehabilitate Flood Dike, HIA:  This project is 81% complete.  Placement of concrete block mats is 100% complete with over 6,691 mats installed.  The contractor is working to broom stone into the voids in the mats and completing final grading and topsoil placement.    
Major Projects Awaiting FAA Grants:  
Expand Cargo Apron, HIA:  The grant application for $15.8 million was submitted to the FAA on May 3, 2021.
Remove Obstructions, CXY:  The grant application for $1.6 million is being submitted to the FAA this week.
Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  The grant application for $654,760 was submitted to the FAA on May 3, 2021.  
Construct South Apron, GRA:  The grant application for $1.4 million was submitted to the FAA on May 3, 2021.
Wastewater Treatment Facility SCADA Upgrades: 
Mr. Stevens reported that this is to approve the purchase of new control software, hardware and installation services from The Heim Company for $77,140 to upgrade the IT systems at SARAA’s wastewater treatment facility.  In 2009 SARAA constructed its wastewater treatment facility.  During construction automation controls software and hardware were installed by Aqua Aerobic Systems.  For the last 12 years the same software and hardware has been running, some of which is very close to permanently failing.  SARAA requested quotes from Aqua Aerobic Systems, Inc. and The Heim Company.  The Heim Company’s quote is nearly half the cost of Aqua Aerobic Systems, and they are based minutes away in Harrisburg.  Heim is also SARAA’s preferred vendor to support the IT systems at its water plan.  The Heim Company is on COSTARS.  Funding for this purchase is included in the 2021 SARAA capital budget.   
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
Purchase Two Ramp Plows:
Mr. Stevens reported that this is for the Board to approve the purchase of two, thirty-foot box plows for use by the HIA Airfield Maintenance Department.  The contract price is quoted at $27,882 each for a total purchase cost $55,764.  All four of the current 30-foot ramp plow assets are 17 years old.  The plan is to stretch the purchasing cost of replacing all four plows over a 2-year budget period.  This purchase was approved as part of the 2021 SARAA Capital Budget and is made available through the State COSTARS Contract with funding from the SARAA Capital Improvement Fund.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 

Construct Storage Building (General Contract), Phase II, FCRA:
Mr. Stevens reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to Penn State Construction in the amount of $453,380.00, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, to serve as the general construction contractor for the Construct Snow Removal Equipment (SRE) Storage Building at FCRA.  Eight firms purchased bid packages, and one firm submitted bids on April13, 2021.  The architect’s opinion of probable cost was $294,900.00.  The FAA will fund 100% of the bid amount using 2021 AIP grant funds.  Discussion ensued.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Construct Storage Building (Mechanical Contract), Phase II, FCRA:
Mr. Stevens reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to W.C. Eshenaur & Son, Inc. in the amount of $44,501.00, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, to serve as the mechanical construction contractor for the Construct Snow Removal Equipment (SRE) Storage Building at FCRA.  Ten firms were issued re-bid packages, and three firms submitted bids on April 29, 2021.  The design architects’ opinion of probable cost was $23,400.00.  Eshenaur & Son was the low bidder.  The FAA will fund 100% of the bid amount using 2021 AIP grant funds.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Construct Storage Building (Electrical Contract), Phase II, FCRA:
Mr. Stevens reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to Robert P. Lepley in the amount of $34,123.00, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, to serve as the electrical construction contractor for the Construct Snow Removal Equipment (SRE) Storage Building at FCRA.  Eight firms purchased bid packages and one firm submitted bids on April 13, 2021.  The design architects’ opinion of probable cost was $41,600.00.  The FAA will fund 100% of the bid amount using 2021 AIP grant funds.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Remove Obstructions, Phase 1, (Amendment), GRA:
Mr. Stevens reported that this is to amend the contract with Urban Engineers, Inc. to provide additional mapping services in an amount not-to-exceed $15,180 for a new total contract amount of $144,445 for the Remove Obstructions, Phase I (Mapping) project at GRA.  This additional work was required due to a change in the PAC and SACs requirement.  Because the original FAA grant was issued as a planning grant, FAA rules do not allow for an amendment to the original grant.  Urban Engineer’s request for this amendment (May 12, 2021) only requests reimbursement of the cost incurred without any Urban mark-up.  Approval of this amendment will increase SARAA’s local match share to 15% ($21,644 of the project amount).   
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 
Parking Revenue Control System (Discussion Only):

Mr. Stevens reported that the Parking Revenue Control System is the system that handles the revenue in SARAA’s parking lots and garage.  It also handles access control for ground transportation and employee parking.  SARAA last replaced the system through an RFP process in 2010.  The system was put in by Federal Signal Corporation which owned Federal APD.  Three years later the company was bought out by 3M Corporation and they discontinued the entire product line.  SARAA is now getting to the point where the system needs to be replaced.  In 2017, SARAA contracted with Republic Parking, now Reef Parking, to become our parking management contractor.  SARAA also included in that selection process discussion of working with the parking management contractor to help us replace the system in order to utilize their expertise.  Reef will become the installer of the system.  Reef put out an RFP and received four responses, which have been narrowed down to two.  Pricing is now being negotiated.  Mr. Stevens expects that the approval of the final company will be presented to the Board at the June meeting.  SARAA’s legal counsel, Mr. Winfield, has been involved in the RFP process.  Mr. Bob Linehart and Mr. Daniel Lassiter with Reef Parking were on the call to answer any questions from the committee members.  Discussion ensued.  
GA Airports:  

Skyport Aviation:  Mr. Stevens said that Andrea Reese is the Interim General Manager for Skyport at the Capital City Executive Airport.  She is from the Florida location and will be the Interim General Manager until a General Manager is hired.
Discussion/Resume In-Person Meetings in June:
Discussion was held regarding resuming the in-person meetings in June since the pandemic restrictions are being lifted.  The committee members agreed to the in-person meetings starting in June and this will be further discussed at the May Board meeting.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:52 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, May 21, 2021, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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